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W E L C O M EW E L C O M E

I have had lots of nominations for 'In the Hotseat'

this week which is where students are given the

opportunity to share something that they are

proud of with senior leaders. Sometimes this is a

piece of work in school, or an interest outside of

school, but it is always a joy to speak to students

and a real highlight of our week. 

The list of extra curricular clubs and activities will

be shared on FROG next week. There are some

exciting things available but if students can think

of a club or activity that isn't on offer, please ask

them to speak to their head of year. 

P r i d e ,  R e s p e c t  &  K i n d n e s s

Mrs Johnson

Headteacher

Photo of the weekHighlights of this week’s news at school 
and forthcoming events  # w e a r e b l y t h e

This week, both sixth form assemblies
have been led by Sam B in Year 13 about
blood donation.

Sam explained the criteria to be a blood
donor to the students, as well as taking
them through some of the statistics
about how much donated blood is
needed each year for transfusions and
emergency operations and how many
new donors are needed each year.

He asked them to think about becoming
a donor when they turn 17 as he has
recently.

A huge thank you to Sam for such a great
assembly.

Y E A R  7
C O M P E T I T I O N

W I N N E R S
Well done to Lottie and Ben who
were chosen at random from all
the correct entries in our Year 7
Back to School competition. To
help our new Year 7 students get to
know key members of staff they
were challenged to use the clues to
match the school bag to the
correct teacher.

Achievement points to all
participants and extra
achievement points and chocolate
treats for the two overall winners!

Y E A R  1 0  N E T B A L L

Year 10 showed great
teamwork in PE this week,
working together to pass,
move and score some
brilliant goals on the
netball court. Well done
Year 10!

Year 10 have recently been diving into the fascinating world of the nervous
system in Biology! They've explored the different types of neurons and how
these work together to create coordinated responses, such as catching a ball or
riding a bike. Students also learned about reflexes — what they are, why they’re
important, and looked at real-life examples like the iris reflex, startle reflex, and
withdrawal reflex. To put their learning into action, they tested their own
reflexes using a ruler drop test 📏— measuring how quickly they could catch a
falling ruler. They also had a go at a digital reflex simulator, reacting to stop signs
appearing on a screen. It was a fun and eye-opening experience — and let’s just
say, a few students were very surprised at how sharp (or not-so-sharp!) their
reflexes were compared to others! 😄👏

M A C M I L L A N  C O F F E E
M O R N I N G

Y E A R  1 0  E X P L O R E  T H E  N E R V O U S  S Y S T E M

Our Sixth Form students did a
fantastic job organising and running a
cake sale for the Macmillan Coffee
Morning. Working hard together as a
team, they raised money for this vital
charity while showing kindness and
community spirit across the school. A
huge thank you to all staff and
students who supported the event and
helped make it such a success!



K S 3  D T :  F O O D
I N G R E D I E N T S  S C H E M E A  L E V E L  C H E M I S T R Y

Great start to the year for our A level chemists. Students have
already completed some challenging concepts such as:
nomenclature for isomers, moles and masses, electron sub-
shells and orbitals, mass spectroscopy, organic reactions and
solubility products for sparingly soluble solids in equilibrium.
Here they are showcasing their practical skills which enabled
them to calculate reacting moles and masses (Year 12) and
calculating concentrations to feed into equilibrium expressions
(Year 13).

Our school library is the perfect place to study, get ahead
with homework, or simply enjoy a good book.

With computers available for research, shelves full of
exciting reads and adventures waiting to be discovered,
there is something for everyone.

Plus, our friendly librarian, Mrs Jones, is always on hand to
offer advice and support whenever you need it.

We’re so proud of our Year 12 Psychology students on such a fantastic start to their sixth
form journey! We’ve dived straight into Research Methods and Attachment, and it’s been
brilliant to see students bringing theory to life through hands-on experiments.

They’ve practised writing hypotheses, measuring independent and dependent variables,
and identifying extraneous variables.

We began with a creative twist – making their own grassheads to test on.

This week, they’ve graduated to running experiments on each other, measuring cognitive
inhibition – the ability to suppress automatic, overlearned responses in favour of less
automatic ones.

It’s been inspiring to see such enthusiasm, teamwork, and curiosity already shining
through. Keep it up Year 12 – what a promising start to the year! 

O U R  F A N T A S T I C  L I B R A R Y

Y E A R  1 2  P S Y C H O L O G Y

To help support families we offer to purchase base food

ingredients in bulk. As well as taking advantage of

economies of scale leading to cost savings, it takes the

burden off parents needing to do last minute shopping. The

price also includes containers to help students transport

their finished dishes home.

One-off payments can still be made through ParentPay.

Year 13 biologists have investigated plant

pigments using chromatography today.

They worked hard to separate the plant

pigments using the TLC method

A  L E V E L  B I O L O G Y

On Thursday, we saw the Year 11 Boys and Girls play in the City 5-a-side competition. 
The girls came out as overall winners, comfortably winning all their games without conceding a
single goal. An excellent performance, well done! 

The boys came a close 2nd in their competition. The finished level on points with the winners but
missed out on the head-to-head record. A good performance from the boys to come so close. 

Y E A R  1 1  C O M P E T E  I N  C I T Y  C O M P E T I T I O N

E A S Y  F U N D R A I S I N G

Raise free donations for Blythe

Bridge High School & Sixth Form

- PRK Committee when shopping

online with easyfundraising. It

won’t cost you a penny extra.

All you need to do is:

1. Go to:

www.easyfundraising.org.uk/cause

s/blythebridgehssc/ and join for

free.

2. Install the app and Donation

Reminder extension.

3. Activate your donation before

shopping online and the retailer

will automatically donate to us for

free!

Thank you for your support.

http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/blythebridgehssc/
http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/blythebridgehssc/


L O O K I N G  F O R W A R D

CAREERS SPOTLIGHT -
BENCHMARK 2 AND 5

Thursday 2  Octobernd

Year 10 Chester Zoo trip

Tuesday 7  Octoberth

Primary Cluster Concert

Thursday 9  Octoberth

Percy Jackson Theatre Trip

Thursday 16  Octoberth

HE/ apprenticeship fair

Wednesday 22  Octobernd

Year 7-11 Flu immunisations

Thursday 23  Octoberrd

Sixth Form Open Evening

MScape visited our school escape room to

check how the students have met the brief

which was given to them last year. The

feedback was excellent:

“We were super impressed by the latest

escape room designed by the Blythe Bridge

students. A lot of time has been taken to

design the room, as the Mscape team we

thoroughly enjoyed testing it out.”

The room is going to be managed by the

team over the coming weeks for students to

earn house points!

The team are now going to work on their

next creative room theme given to them by

Mr Goodwin, watch this space!

S T U D E N T  L E A D E R S H I P

Year 7: What are healthy habits? 

Year 8: What are the effects of alcohol? 

Year 9: What is grief? 

Year 10: What is happiness? 

Year 11: Revision skills

KEY DATES

M E N U  C H O I C E

AUTUMN TERM 
MONDAY P4 CITIZENSHIP

R E M I N D E R
A reminder for students to check their timetables and

bring in the correct kit for their PE lessons with

appropriate footwear.  Please also remember to bring

in ingredients for food technology lessons. 

A S S E M B L I E SA S S E M B L I E S
Year 7-11

National Poetry Day

This week, Mrs Avons has delivered assemblies on the

topic of student leadership. Students heard about the

success of Sarina Wiegman and the England women's

football team before learning about the many

opportunities to lead at Blythe Bridge High School &

Sixth Form. One such opportunity is for Year Group

Ambassadors. Application details have been shared on

FROG and the deadline has been extended to Monday

29th September 2026. 

Year 12 & 13 

House Values 

Year 12 and Year 13: Study skills and

budgeting 



If you are interested in purchasing items
please email t.matthias@bb-hs.co.uk
and we will let you know what we have
in stock. Donations are always welcome.

Did you know you can raise free
donations for Blythe Bridge High
School & Sixth Form every time
you shop online? With over 7,500
retailers including Tesco,
Amazon, John Lewis and more, a
percentage of what you spend is
donated to our school at no extra
cost to you. Signing up takes just
a moment and is completely free
– simply scan the QR code below
to get started and help support
our students.

https://jtscitt.co.uk/





